September 27, 2012 

(For October 3, 2012 Traffic Commission meeting)

Bicycle Board Report to Traffic Commission
HIGHLIGHTS

Issues

1. The Traffic Commission must appoint a Traffic Commission member to the Bicycle Board to conform to the Procedural Guidelines dictated to the Bicycle Board by the Traffic Commission. 
Accomplishments

1. Delivering WVU PE 172 Cycling Basics (Confident City Cycling) to 10 students.  

2. Requested WVDOH to stripe Ice’s Ferry Bridge to form bicycle-climbing lane.

3. Commented to Assistant City Engineer on missed opportunity to create bicycle-climbing lane on newly paved and restriped University Av. between Mulberry and Laurel.  (This is in the May approved Greater Morgantown Bicycle Plan.)

4. Supported Suncrest Middle School student’s proposal presentation to Parent Teacher Group to fund $300 for installation of a covered bike rack at the school.

5. Provided request for service to City to correct misaligned stop sign at Sixth St. and rail trail.

6. Provided MRTC Director recommendation to develop standard 100-foot sight-line requirements for entrances to the rail trail from businesses and other facilities along the rail trail.

7. Reviewed WV Connecting Communities draft formation white paper and provided recommendations for improvement.

8. Provided preliminary legislative agenda recommendations to WV Connecting Communities leader.  Recommendations include:

a. Repeal WV 17C-11-5 (a) which requires bicyclists to ride as near to the right side of the roadway as practicable.

b. Repeal WV 17C-11-5 (c) which prohibits bicyclists from riding on the roadway whenever a usable path is provided adjacent to the roadway and requires bicyclists to ride on the path.

c. Amend WV 17C-7-3 to require motorists to pass bicyclists at a distance not less than 4-feet at a careful and prudent reduced speed.

d. Adopt the 2009 Manual of Uniform Traffic Control Devices
9. Reviewed and provided comments and recommendations on Long Range Transportation Plan scenarios and participated in September 26 LRTP review hosted by MMMPO.

Plans for Next Month

1. Deliver PE 172 Cycling Basics (Confident City Cycling) class at WVU.

2. Deliver Confident City Cycling guest lecture to WVU Sustainable Living class Oct. 22.

3. Meet with City Manager and City Engineer Oct. 17 to plan review with City Council of progress on Greater Morgantown Bicycle Plan implementation.

4. Continue to support City in establishing bicycle-climbing lane on Mon Blvd. between Eighth St. and Evansdale Dr.

5. Support City Engineer in getting Bicycle Friendly Community signs erected.

6. Deliver bicycle safety and maintenance guest lecture to Christian scouting program at Pierpont Church Oct. 3.

7. Continue to pursue bicycle-climbing lane on Ice’s Ferry Bridge.

8. Pursue EPA grant funding for bicycle share program.

9. Participate in WV Connecting Communities meeting tentatively in Bridgeport.
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